parish clerk

From: Sent:

04 October 2023 15:16

To:

Subject: RE: Melbourn Greenway

Dear Parish Councillors,

My apologies for the delay in sending this information to you. I wanted to inform you that the Greater Cambridge Partnership (GCP) Executive Board at its meeting on 28th September approved the recommendation to pause work on the Harston off-road path. In addition, the Executive Board agreed that the GCP would seek to deliver a walking and cycling bridge over the A505 between Cambridgeshire and Royston as part of the Melbourn Greenway.

The decision by the Executive Board was taken after a cost review of projects demonstrated the pressure that inflation is having on the affordability of schemes, and the value for money impact that each scheme is offering. Further information on the scheme assessment is set out in the Future Investment Strategy paper that is here:

Council and committee meetings - Cambridgeshire County Council > Meetings (cmis.uk.com)

Further information on the Melbourn Greenway link is available here: GCP Melbourn Greenway | Consult Cambridgeshire (engagementhq.com)

Many thanks

Senior Project Manager

Greater Cambridge Partnership

Cambridgeshire County Council, PO Box 1493, Mandela House, 4 Regent Street, Cambridge CB1 0YR



www.greatercambridge.org.uk

The information in this email could be confidential and legally privileged. It is intended solely for the addressee and they will decide who to share this email with (if appropriate). If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and delete it immediately. Opinions expressed are those of the individual and do not necessarily represent the opinion of Cambridgeshire County Council. All sent and received email from Cambridgeshire County Council is automatically scanned for the presence of computer viruses and security issues. Any personal data will be processed in line with the Data Protection legislation, further details at www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/privacy Visit www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/privacy Visit